
From: Nolan, Caroline <Caroline.Nolan@daera-ni.gov.uk>  
Sent: 27 October 2017 11:12 
To: Mark Whittaker <WhittakerM@BelfastCity.gov.uk> 
Cc: O'Boyle, John <John.OBoyle@daera-ni.gov.uk>; Connolly, Lynda <Lynda.Connolly@daera-
ni.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: Belfast Green & Active Working Group Meeting No.2 - Agenda & Draft LDP Policy 

Hi Mark, 

Below is a summary of the points I suggested  at the meeting on Wednesday for information. I have 
also added a couple of additional comments on the draft policies at the end you may also wish to 
consider. 

Policy GA 1: Protection of Open Space 

• It may be useful to define what is meant by ‘all Open Space’. 

Policy GA7: Floodlighting 

• Within the justification section insert a line explaining that bats are extremely sensitive to 
and impacted by floodlighting proposals in order to highlight this to planners that may not 
be fully aware of the issue. 

Policy GA8: Protection of the Natural Environment 

• In the 3rd and 4th  5th  paragraphs it may be appropriate to change the wording should and 
should not to will and will not which is consistent with the wording in PPS2. Otherwise it is 
only seen as conditional wording and does not need to be followed. 

• The wording in the first paragraph “In addition the Council will consider the potential 
impacts of development proposals more generally on any nature conservation and 
biodiversity interests  throughout the district” is vague and infers that the SPPS has not 
covered all natural heritage concerns. This policy could therefore be applied to many 
common species that do not require protection such as foxes etc. 

• For proposals adjacent to rivers and other water bodies consider putting in a minimum 
distance of 5m where appropriate in order to protect biodiversity and water quality.  

Policy GA11: Lagan Valley Regional Park 

• In the second paragraph add in biodiversity and townscape character. 

Policy GA12: Belfast Hills 

• In the second paragraph in the bullet points we would like to see wording along the lines of 
“will have no adverse impact on the biodiversity of the Belfast Hills” inserted. 

• In the last sentence of the policy add in biodiversity. 

Policy GA13: Designated Coastal Area 

• Be aware that the coastal area of the Belfast City Council District is located adjacent to 
Belfast Lough Special Protection Area (SPA), Belfast Lough Open Water SPA, Inner Belfast 
Lough Area of Special Scientific Interest (ASSI) and Belfast Lough RAMASAR site which are 
afforded a high level of protection. Therefore we would like to see wording inserted within 
the bullet points of the policy to highlight this, along the lines of “the proposal will have no 
significant impact on designated sites” 

• Also the point that Orla made about the name of the policy ‘Designated Coastal Area’ which 
may need to be changed to avoid confusion between the general coastal area and actual 
designated sites along the coast. 

Additional Comments:  

Policy GA8: Protection of the Natural Environment 

• Within the 3RD paragraph it would be better to make clear that there is a hierarchy of natural 
heritage designations that require different levels of protection within the wording, in that 
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what is considered an unacceptable effect on a European site may not be considered 
unacceptable for a SLNCI for example.  Within PPS2 the policy wording makes this distinction 
clear, a “significant effect” is not acceptable for a European Site, whereas an “adverse 
effect” is not acceptable for a nationally designated site, and it must be a “significant 
adverse effect” for a local site. 

Policy GA11: Lagan Valley Regional Park 

• Clarify what is meant by “within settlement boundaries” in the first line of the second 
paragraph. 

• The wording of the last paragraph is very vague how do you determine what is close to the 
river? it may be better to give a certain distance within which proposed development is 
considered to be “close” to the river Lagan. 

• Change the wording “should integrate with” in the last paragraph, not sure this wording is 
correct, how does development integrate with the river? 

Policy GA 10: Landscape 

• There does not appear to any specific policies for Areas of High Scenic Value (AoHSV) and 
Local Landscape Policy Areas (LLPA) they are mentioned only within Policy GA10 Landscape. 
These will need to be brought forward in line with the requirements of the SPPS paras 6.30 
and 6.75. 

• We would be keen to see a commitment to undertake an up-to-date local LCA for the Belfast 
area which will also include consideration of the sensitivity of the landscape and its capacity 
to accommodate further development. 

 

Many Thanks, 

 

Caroline 

 

Caroline Nolan  
Natural Environment Division  
Northern Ireland Environment Agency  
Klondyke Building , Cromac Avenue  
Gasworks Business Park  
Belfast  
BT7 2JA 
Tel  (028) 90569576 
 

  



From: Mark Whittaker [mailto:WhittakerM@BelfastCity.gov.uk]  
Sent: 17 October 2017 16:35 
To: 

 
 

 
 

Cc: Dermot O'Kane <O'KaneD@BelfastCity.gov.uk>; Martina Lundy <LundyM@BelfastCity.gov.uk>; 
Keith Sutherland <SutherlandK@BelfastCity.gov.uk> 
Subject: Belfast Green & Active Working Group Meeting No.2 - Agenda & Draft LDP Policy 

 

Hi all 

Further to my earlier email, and in advance of our next meeting on Wednesday 25th October, please 
find attached the following documents: 

• Meeting Agenda 

• Preliminary draft policy on Open Space, Sport & Recreation 

• Preliminary draft policy on Natural Heritage & Trees 

• Preliminary draft policy on Landscape & Coast 

• Summary of SPPS and PPS context for Open Space, etc 

• Summary of SPPS and PPS context for Natural Heritage, etc 

• Copy of SPPS for reference 

Please note that the attached preliminary policy documents are for discussion purposes only and 
comments/suggestions will be the focus of our next meeting. 

I have included some additional summary information showing the relevant SPPS provisions and 
current planning policy statements – the new draft policies must comply with the SPPS and we are 
generally maintaining the policy approaches in the PPSs. A copy of the SPPS is also attached for ease 
of reference. 

Where the SPPS sets out clear policy on a matter (eg: designated nature conservation sites, coastal 
development), the Belfast LDP will not normally repeat the SPPS provisions, save to reference the 
SPPS and provide any relevant additional policy requirements. 

In accordance with the Working Group Terms of Reference, the preliminary policies should be 
treated as confidential at this time.  

I look forward to seeing you again next Wednesday.  

Thanks & Kind Regards 

Mark 

Mark Whittaker | Senior Planning Officer | Development Planning & Policy 
Belfast City Council |  4-10 Linenhall Street | Belfast BT2 8BP 
 028 9050 0510 ext. 2321 
 whittakerm@belfastcity.gov.uk 

The information contained in or attached to this message is intended only for the people to whom it is addressed. 
If you are not the intended recipient, any use, storage, disclosure or copying of this information is unauthorised 
and prohibited. This information may be confidential or subject to legal privilege. If you have received this 
email in error please notify the sender immediately by using the reply facility in your email software and then 
delete the email from your inbox. The contents of this message do not represent the expressed view of Belfast 
City Council unless that is clearly stated. Belfast City Council cannot accept liability in the event that the 
onward transmission, opening, or use of this message and/or any attachments adversely affects the recipient's 
systems or data. 
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